
                                  REGULAR MEETING, MAY 15, 2014 

 
 
A regular meeting of the Mayfield Town Board was held on Thursday, May 15, 2014 at 
the Mayfield Municipal Complex 28 N School Street, Mayfield. The meeting was called 
to order at 6:30 PM and opened with the Pledge of Allegiance led by Supervisor Richard 
Argotsinger. 
 
PRESENT: Supervisor Richard Argotsinger 
  Councilman Vincent Coletti 
  Councilman Thomas Ruliffson 
  Councilman Steve Van Allen 
 
OTHERS  PRESENT: Mel Dopp Highway Superintendent, Aaron Howland, Doug 
Kampfer, Jim Cownie, Roberta Ricciardi, Nancy Parker, Jack Putman, Carolina, The 
Recorder 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT- No one spoke at this time. 
 
DEPARTMENT REPORTS 
CEO- Mike Stewart CEO submitted his monthly report which included 7 permits issued 
for the month, 8364 visits to the website 
Councilman Ruliffson questioned what is going on with property at St Hwy 30 near 
Spook Hollow Bridge? Also at White Holland House property.  
Councilman Coletti questioned on status of house by Mayfield Bridge? 
 
HIGHWAY SUPERINTENDENT- Mel Dopp submitted his monthly report which 
included working on Vanderburgh Point, Blanchard Loop & Warren Road in preparation 
for paving. Also worked on Tolmantown Rd and has put in culverts on Riceville Road.  
Mel also reported that the state is still working on speed limit reduction on St Hwy 30 
and St Hwy 349. 4 dumpsters filled today at clean up days. Received a letter from 
resident on Woods Hollow rd regarding culvert installation, forward to highway 
committee for review. Also the town has been working at the beach. 
 
SUPERVISOR – Supervisor Argotsinger reported that the 1st quarter sales tax check was 
received in the amount of $148,862.39 NYMIR informed the town that rates will 
decrease for 2015 by small percentage. Also received letter from American Power & Gas 
informing the town their rates will increase. A small discussion followed with the town 
deciding to stay with Niagara Mohawk. Also notified from Board of Elections that the 
town has 2 vacancies this year with petitions picked up May 29th which is also the first 
day for signatures with filing dates of July 7-10th. 
 
COMMITTEE REPORTS 
BEACH- Councilman Van Allen reported cemetery officially opened April 19th and have 
had 5 burials and have sold some lots. 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
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RES# 81 APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
On motion by Councilman Van Allen seconded by Councilman Coletti the following 
resolution was ADOPTED 4 AYES (Argotsinger, Coletti, Ruliffson, Van Allen) 
RESOLVED that the Mayfield Town Board approves the minutes of April 17, 2014 as 
submitted. 
 
FINANCIAL  
The Town Clerk’s report was submitted with fees collected in the A account $2067.11 
and in the B account $465.00 
 
RES# 82 AUTHORIZE SUPERVISOR TO PAY VOUCHERS 
On motion by Councilman Ruliffson seconded by Councilman Coletti the following 
resolution was ADOPTED 4 AYES (Argotsinger, Coletti, Ruliffson, Van Allen) 
RESOLVED that the Mayfield Town Board authorizes Supervisor Argotsinger to pay the 
following vouchers in the following accounts 
General Townwide abstract #5 of 2014 vouchers 100- 136 in the amount of $28,001.16 
General Outside abstract #5 of 2014 vouchers 22-28 in the amount of 1,557.40 
Union Rural Cemetery abstract #5 of 2014 vouchers 1-3 in the amount of 759.78 
Highway Townwide abstract #5 of 2014 vouchers 34- 36 in the amount of $3,240.14 
Highway Outside abstract #5 of 2014 vouchers 32-51 in the amount of $11,868.32 
 
REMINDERS 
CLEAN UP DAY S 05/15- 05/17 
VILLAGE GARAGE SALES 05/23- 05/25 
ALL TOWN OFFICES CLOSED 05/26 FOR MEMORIAL DAY 
VOUCHERS DUE 06/13 
MONTHLY MEETING 06/19 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT- No one spoke at this time. 
 
On motion by Councilman Coletti seconded by Councilman Ruliffson the meeting was 
adjourned at 6:45 PM 4 AYES (Argotsinger, Coletti, Ruliffson, Van Allen) 
 
Respectfully Submitted: 
 
 
Dorothy Hart, Town Clerk RMC 


